Facilities Staff,
I hope this note finds you and your families healthy and in good spirits.  As I’m sure you are well aware, the situation continues to change daily – Governor DeWine extended the stay at home order through the end of April.  Please continue to practice social distancing, hand washing and follow the other CDC recommendations.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]I’m saddened to report that a few of our Denison family have been impacted by the virus with family members being ill or passing.  I know they are in all our thoughts and we will support them in any way that we can.
Things on campus remain in a holding pattern for now.
· Faculty are teaching on-line, limited faculty and staff are working from campus.
· Residence hall rooms have been surveyed and as expected, the conditions range from well cleaned to total messes.  We are working with SHOP and Steve Gauger to develop the procedures to allow us to safely clean and repair the rooms when the time comes.  We do not have a timeline yet. 
· We have been asked to potentially provide housing for First Responders who may have been exposed to the virus so that they don’t put their families at risk.  We have some houses ready for them but may be called upon to provide additional options – again, more to follow if/when it is known.
· The building walk throughs by the Building Services leadership team and Trades staff will continue.  Grounds staff will continue to take care of the grass/grounds and the Heating Plant will stay operational a while longer.
· Discussions to potentially hold a ‘virtual graduation’ are underway, no decision has been made about other summer programs – we hope to hear soon.
· Admission is working hard to ensure that we enroll a class of 2024 and we are hopeful we will have students on campus in the fall. 
Thank you for being patient and understanding as we all work through this uncertain and challenging time.  Adam was very grateful to hear of your kind words and support of the university.  We are all indeed extremely fortunate to have such a supportive and caring senior staff and Board.  
As always, thank you for all your efforts and support.  If you have questions, concerns or need someone to talk to, please reach out to any of our Facilities management team, staff at Whisler, Human Resources or the Aetna support line.  We are here for you if needed and we’re all in this together. Stay safe!
